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May 21, 2010
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to transmit to the Council a legislative package that provides for continuation and further stabilization of the regional program for animal services in King County.  This agreement builds on the achievements made by the Regional Animal Services of King County (RASKC) program over the past two years and provides a solid platform to move towards sustainability into the future.  Continuation of the RASKC program demonstrates a collaborative partnership with cities to deliver an effective and efficient service for the residents and animals of King County.  
The RASKC leadership and staff have accomplished a great deal in the past two years, with improvements in the following areas:
· the euthanasia rate has declined dramatically since 2009, decreasing from 17.6% of intakes in 2009, to 14.3% of intakes in 2011;
· new  procedures with the King County Sheriff’s Office and other police agencies have been implemented to respond quickly and effectively to potential animal cruelty cases and issues of public safety;

·  pet licensing effectiveness has improved with increased sales from 2011 to 2012 and a higher percentage of transactions are being conducted on-line;
· numerous operational improvements have been made at the Pet Adoption Center, including providing increased capacity for both cat and dog isolation areas; 
· RASKC expanded collaborative efforts with City partners – resulting in both reporting and operational improvements; and

· RASKC has also significantly expanded the foster care program and increased the utilization of volunteers – all of which directly improve the care of animals while achieving greater efficiency and effectiveness.

Amended and Successor Agreement for 2013-2015
While tremendous progress has been made in the past two years to stabilize the regional program and cities have expressed satisfaction with the services, I recognize there is more work to be done to reach sustainability.  When the County staff began meeting with city representatives to discuss a successor agreement to carry the regional partnership beyond 2012, nearly all parties recognized that more time was needed to truly achieve the goals of reforming the system and providing revenue sustainability beyond the term of the initial agreement. 
The result of the city-county work group’s effort to develop the successor agreement is that 25 of the current 26 cities submitted statements in early May of their interest in continuing in the RASKC program.  Together, these cities will contribute an estimated $2.4 million to the system through license revenues and payments to the County in 2013.  During June, city councils will consider formally adopting the new interlocal agreement with the County for animal services, to be effective July 1, 2012 (services effective January 1, 2013-December 31, 2015).  
The package I am transmitting today provides the mechanism for the County to also enter into these contracts.  The transmittal package includes:  
· A proposed ordinance authorizing the executive to enter into interlocal agreements for animal services with cities in King County.  The interlocal agreement is Attachment A.  It has undergone legal review through both the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and cities’ legal counsel and is under consideration by cities who affirmed their interest in remaining in RASKC;
· Summary of Terms for the Animal Service Interlocal Agreement:  A summary, by section, of the key provisions of the interlocal agreement; 
· Fiscal Note: The  estimated fiscal impact of the interlocal agreement to King County is $2.64 million in 2013; and
· Roadmap for Reform Accomplishments. This successor agreement is based on the existing agreement with cities.  Cities will continue to pay the County the difference between their cost allocation and their pet licensing revenue.  Together, the cities are estimated to contribute nearly $.8 million to support services in 2013 on top of pet licensing revenue of $ 1.67 million, for a total contribution of $2.4 million.  
In developing the successor interlocal agreement, some key changes have been made to respond to city interests and to support continuation of the system.  
· The cost allocation model is shifted to assign costs 80% based on use and 20% based on population to provide better correlation between costs and use of the system.  This is a change from a cost assignment in the current model of 50% based on use and 50% based on population.
· There will be better cost predictability for jurisdictions in years two and three of the interlocal agreement.
· A number of field service improvements are being made without a cost increase.  These changes respond to cities seeking better coverage, including the number of days field service is being provided and the location of field officers.  In addition, changes to the current agreement are proposed to shift the animal control service districts from four to three to maintain service levels and control costs. 
I appreciate the help of our employees, and particularly the Animal Control Officers Guild, in developing creative and responsive solutions to the cities’ needs. We appreciate the willingness of the bargaining unit members to forego cola for 2011 and 2013 and for agreeing to restructure the compensation for the employees working in the Pet Adoption Center.  These negotiated changes were instrumental to our ability to provide cost effective regional animal control services to the residents of King County.  It is this type of approach to service that will enable the regional system to continue to evolve and flourish.  
The model continues to provide credits for cities with high per capita costs, and provides specific license revenue support to generate additional license revenue for other cities.  Both approaches are necessary to maintain the regional partnership.  This support continues to provide a stable cost for cities and the County in difficult financial times.  We have seen in the past two years how this approach led to better outcomes and greater cost efficiencies for the County and cities.  The County support is consistent with the level of funding estimated to maintain the services without city partners and was necessary to reach consensus across jurisdictions that vary significantly.  
I am pleased to move to the next step in the progression of the regional system with our new RASKC Manager, Gene Mueller, joining the County in June.  Under his leadership, RASKC will be charged with continuing to improve service outcomes, while seeking to develop new partnerships with public and private providers and following through on new and innovative funding solutions to create financial sustainability. 
Again, I want to thank the Council, cities, and our employees, volunteers, donors, and private partners for their support for Regional Animal Services of King County.  I look forward to their active involvement and collaboration as we continue to improve the service delivery and provide funding sustainability for the regional system.  

If you have any questions regarding the successor interlocal agreement for animal services and the legislative package that would implement it, please contact Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, at (206) 263-9631.
Sincerely, 
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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